

腳 继

Ka

K

0

袾

O

森

 $\mathsf{C}$ 

洗

# 2023 届高三年级 9 月份大联考 英语试题

本试题卷共8页。全卷满分120分。考试用时120分钟。 注意事项:

- 1. 答题前, 先将自己的姓名、考号等填写在试题卷和答题卡上, 并将准考证号条形码粘贴在 答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 选择题的作答: 选出每小题答案后, 用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑, 写 在试题卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
- 3. 非选择题的作答:用签字笔直接写在答题卡上对应的答题区域内。写在试题卷、草稿纸 和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
  - 4. 考试结束后,请将本试题卷和答题卡一并上交。

阅读(共两节,满分50分)

(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

## Parenting Skills Passed Down

J. Myroarents taught that a life devoted to helping others is one full of purpose and meaning. I'm a physician and have worked with the homeless community for 11 years. I'm also a mom to a boy who loves bike racing. Every time a rider fell or crashed, he'd stop and wait until they got up. He lost the race but won at being a good human.

-Sara Doorley Tijeras, New Mexico

- L, I started a band as a high-school freshman with my brother's baritone horn (次中音号). I didn't have previous lessons, so it was much harder for me. When I told my mom I was quitting, she told me to keep on trying. In due time I absolutely loved the band. Years later, my daughter Sheena was in the band, using the same baritone. One day, she, too, said she was quitting, and I told her not. She kept at it and came to love it too.
  - -Janet Brandes Collins, Wisconsin
- ろ、I grew up as a tomboy (假小子). My mother occasionally told me to let the boys win, because they wouldn't like me if I always beat them, so I did. My daughter is also quite athletic but has never heard those words. I tell her she's as good as those boys and to do her best and win. And she has. She has grown up very confident and is even more broadly admired for her determination. What a difference a generation makes.
  - - Klari Frederick Linden, Michigan
- 以, I built an arcade machine (街机) with my son. I loved arcades as a kid, and my dad and I are software developers. Plus, it's a good lesson: If you want something, build it! It's bonding when we help the other player get out of a corner the bad guys have backed them into.
  - -Joe Hocking-Highland Park, Illinois
- 1. What life tesson does Janet Brandes Collins teach her kid?
  - A. Never give up.,
  - B. Be confident and humble.
  - C. Helping others is important and great.
  - D. Build what you want with your own hands.

高三大联考・英语 第1页(共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



- 2. Who has a different way of education from her/his parents?
  - A. Sara Doorley Tijeras.
  - B. Janet Brandes Collins.
  - C. Klari Frederick Linden.
  - L loe Hocking Highland Park.
- 3. What is Joe Hocking Highland Park's father?
  - A A teacher.
- B. A musician.
- C. An athlete.

D. A software developer.

В

In the South China Sea, there is a group of Jiaoren, or Chinese mermaids (美人鱼), whose teardrops become pearls after they fall. To the north of Kunlun Mountains, there's a monster called Xiangliu, which has nine heads with human faces but the body of a snake.

These magic creatures from the ancient book of legends Shan Hai Jing, which inspired J. K. Rowling for her Fantastic Beasts and Where to Find Them series, are now brought back to life by a young Chinese girl in her photos.

Chen Xin, who learned painting as a child, said she started the photo series to commemorate (纪念) the days she spent with her grandma.

remember, especially in the summer nights, my grandma stayed outside to enjoy the light wind," Chen said. "She sat on a rocking chair while I counted the stars and listened to her stories." These stories opened her mind to an imaginative world with fantastic creatures.

To design the makeup and took of these creatures, Chen checked documents and combined the images with the appearance of animals. She used various means and materials to make the items look like horns or tails. "I used real yak horns (牦牛角). It's difficult to fix them onto the head and face of models, as they will drop. So it takes a long time," Chen said. She also chose places whose geographical conditions met the descriptions of the creatures for photos. "For example, some creatures live in areas surrounded by rocks, so I will try to find such a place," she said.

Recently, Chen has been working on another two photo series about the 24 solar terms and Chinese food. "I'm happy that more and more people are now paying attention to and falling in love with Chinese traditional culture," she said.

- 4. Why does the author write the first paragraph?
  - A. To amuse the readers.
  - B To recommend an ancient book.
  - C. To introduce the topic of the text.
  - D. To stress the diversity of Chinese culture.
- 5. Why did Chen start the photo series?
  - A. To become famous.
  - B. To show off her talent.
  - C. To spread traditional Chinese culture.
  - D. To remember the happy days with her grandma.
- 6. What opened Chen's mind to an imaginative world?
  - A. Chen's carefree childhood.
  - B. Those peaceful starry nights.

2

- C. One of J. K. Rowling's books.
- D. Stories told by Chen's grandma.

ウニナ联本・常海 第2 页(井8 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



- 7. What's the main idea t Paragraph 5
  - A. How to draw creatures from Shan Hai Juis.
  - B. The efforts Chen made to bring legendary animals to life.
  - C. The makeup and look of creatures from Shan Hai Jing.
  - D. Where to find a place to match the creatures from Shan Hai Jing.

Rich countries have almost completely wiped out infectious diseases such as cholera and malaria. Instead, their health ministries spend much of their time worrying about illnesses caused by wealth. Cheap, oil food has ended starvation in the rich world, but it also encourages diabetes (糖尿病).

. Even education is not always pure good. Over the past few decades, East Asia has seen a surprising rise in the rate of short-sightedness. And a growing pile of evidence suggests that the main reason for this is education — specifically, the fact that children spend large parts of the day in dark classrooms.

3. Before the long economic growth that began in the 1960s, myopia (近视) was uncommon in East Asia. These days, among the young, it is almost common. In Hong Kong, Singapore and Taipei more than 80% of school-leavers are short-sighted. In Seoul over 90% young men are.

If East Asia is the center of the epidemic, the West is not immune. Studies suggest rates of between 20% and 40% in Europe, higher than the natural state of affairs. One study in California found a rate of 59% among 17-to-19-year-olds.

Glasses and contact lenses (隐形眼镜) are expensive. In parts of rural areas where myopia is almost ubiquitous, some families cannot afford either and their children struggle in schools. And severe myopia predisposes (诱发) those who suffer it to other eye diseases in middle age, some of which can cause untreatable loss of vision.

... The evidence suggests that regular exposure to bright daylight is important in properly controlling the growth of children's eyes. Too little light leads to short-sighted eyes. Researchers think that this explains why rates are so high in Asia, where a strong cultural stress on the value of education leads to long school days and, often, private tutoring in the afternoon and evening.

Governments are well placed to solve the problems, while reassuring anxious parents that a bit less classroom time is unlikely to be catastrophic. After all, countries such as Finland and Sweden do well\in global education rankings with a less intense approach to education. Giving more outdoor time to young children would still leave room for them to prepare for exams in their teenage years.

- 8. What can we infer from the first paragraph?
  - \* Wealth is a double-edged sword.
  - B. Cholera and malaria are easy to treat.
  - C. Diabetes will be wiped out in the near future.
  - D. Health ministries play a vital role in ensuring tood safety.
- 9. How does the author prove his argument in Paragraph 3.
  - A. By listing figures.
  - B. By making a comment.
  - C. By explaining the reasons.
  - D. By clarifying a concept.
- 10. What does the underlined word "ubiquitous" in Paragraph 5 mean?
  - A. Rather rare.

B. Very common.

C. Well known.

D. Extremely popular.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 3 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



Many appiel modi	, was risknamed him	"storm chaser". A Sina	Weibo user 34 that Liu's		
photos and videos show	how amazing	is and how insignificant h	numans are.		
21. A. scenery	B. shade	C. force	D. danger		
B 22. A. fuels	B. hides	C. frames	D. avoids		
23. A. painting	B. recording	C. observing	D. researching		
24. A. systems	B. symptoms	C. signs	D. signals		
25. A. concerns about	B. prepares for	C. fights against	D. dreams of		
26. A. frightening	B. basic	C. tiring	D. hopeless		
	B. compensation	C. recognition	D. criticism		
B 27. A. education B 28. A. skipped	B. organized	C. performed	D. occurred		
29. A. admitted	B. sold	C. picked	D. donated		
30. A. thrilled	B. puzzled	C. nervous	D. crazy		
31. A. behave	B. control	C. express	D. enjoy		
32. A. imagining	B. guessing	C. agreeing	D. adding		
33. A. even	B. already	C. always	D. still		
7 34. A. declares	B. comments	C. suggests	D. realizes		
35. A. career	B. word	C. picture	D. nature		
第一节 (土10小斯	,每小颗15分满分	- 15 分)			
第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分) 阅读下面短文,在窓白处填入 1 个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。					
阅读下面短叉,在签日处填入了了追自的事内或指 573 When it comes to national parks, people often link them with those famous landmarks					
/	and antertainment off	des.			
(recommend) in tour	and entertainment gor	Canada appear on the	prescriptions (处方) given by		
	r, national parks in	Cunada app	-		
Canadian doctors.	l' 1	named "PaRx" 37	(launch) in January by the		
According to CBC, a medical program named "PaRx" 37 (launch) in January by the					
government. Under the program, over 1,000 physicians, nurses and other medical 38 /1					
(professional) in Canada can prescribe the annual Adult Parks Canada Discovery Pass from the Canadian parks authority. With the pass, patients can gain free access 39 over 80 national parks,					
Canadian parks authori	ty. With the pass, pa	tients can gain free acce	ess 39 over 80 hational parks,		
- tional historia sites a	nd national marine c	onservation areas aroun	d the country.		
Many 40 (science) studies have shown that people 1 (spend) at least two nours a					
the expectance of the substant of the expectance					
week in nature have _ 42 _ (good) health than before. It contributes to increasing the expectation (预期寿命) and energy, reducing pain and stress, as is improving health.					
(预期寿命)and energ	by, reddering part and	not only (im	prove) patient health, but reduces		
"We're hoping that our PaRx program not only (improve) patient health, but reduces					
costs to the healthcare system, and helps to grow 4 number of people who are more engaged in environmental activities," said Prama Rahman, 45 is a leader of the BC Parks Foundation's					
environmental activities	s," said Prama Rah	man, $45$ is a lea	der of the BC Parks Poundation 3		
Healthy By Nature Pro					
第三部分 写作(共同	5节,满分40分)				
第一节 (满分15分	/ これのマギ宮明七二	Mila客来的茁文诗歌	欢选集。请给他写一封邮件,内容		
假定你是学华,你	(収到 ) 英国历及	MIKE HJ NEHJ NENT I	NZESKO NISKITO V		
包括:					
1. 表示感谢;					
2. 回赠礼物;					
3. 你的祝愿。					

4 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



注意: 1. 写作词数应为 80 左右;	piece
2. 请在答题卡的相应位置作答。	 We
	I,
	sa ::+
	注
	-

### 第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

I moved to a new place. After the first day at my new school, I walked home alone. Mom told me she had to work. I was still hoping she'd meet me after the bell.

I opened the door. I was hungry. I wandered into the kitchen, tearing tape from the packed boxes while I searched for a clean plate. My fingers slipped, and something went crashing to the ground.

"Benjamin!" cried Mom from the doorway. I didn't hear her come in. "What just broke?" she asked, bending to pick up the shards (碎片). In her hands, I recognized the pieces. It was Grandma's bowl, the one Mom put out for special occasions.

"Why couldn't you have waited for me to unpack? I couldn't believe you broke this," she said.

Words burst from my mouth and spilled across the room. "Well, I can't believe we have to live here now! I can't believe I have to switch schools when there are only a few weeks left before summer!" I ran into my room, shutting the door behind me violently.

The broom (扫帚) swept across the kitchen floor. Then the click of Mom's bedroom door closed behind her. I stole out into the kitchen and picked out the shards in the dustbin. There were so many

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



# 2023 届高三年级 9 月份大联考

#### 英语参考答案及解析

第一部分 阅读

第一节

A

【语篇导读】本文是信息类文本。文章主要介绍了 几种育人方法。

- 1. A 【解析】细节理解题。根据第二段"One day, she, too, said she was quitting, and I told her not. She kept at it and came to love it too"可知答案。故选 A。
- 2. C 【解析】细节理解题。根据第三段"What a difference a generation makes"可知答案。故选 C。
- 3. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据第四段"my dad and I are software developers"可知答案。故选 D。

В

【语篇导读】本文是一篇记叙文。文章讲述了中国 女孩陈馨:一个让《山海经》里的精怪走人现实的女孩。

- 4. C 【解析】推理判断题。第一段作者描述《山海经》 里的精怪是为了引出本文的话题——中国女孩陈馨。 故选 C。
- 5. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据第三段"Chen Xin, who learned painting as a child, said she started the photo series to commemorate the days she spent with her grandma"可知答案。故选 D。
- 6. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据第四段"These stories opened her mind to an imaginative world with fantastic creatures"可知答案。故选 D。
- 7.B 【解析】推理判断题。第五段主要讲陈馨为了让

《山海经》里的精怪走入现实所付出的努力。故选 B。

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

【语篇导读】本文是一篇说明文。过去几十年间, 东亚的近视率暴涨。欧洲应届生的近视率在20%至 40%之间,大大高于相关研究领域人员认为的"自然" 发生率。那么导致这种状况的原因是什么呢?有什么 应对措施吗?

- 8. A 【解析】推理判断题。第一段讲: 富裕国家几乎 完全消灭了霍乱和疟疾等传染病, 但是富裕也带来了 其他一些疾病和问题。由此可推知, 富裕是一把双刃 剑。故选 A。
- A 【解析】推理判断题。第三段作者是通过列数字的方式来证明自己的观点的。故选 A。
- 10. B 【解析】词义猜测题。根据第五段"... cannot afford either and their children struggle in schools"可知,近视率非常高,近视是普遍存在的。故选 B。
- 11. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据最后一段"Giving more outdoor time to young children would still leave room for them to prepare for exams in their teenage years"可知答案。故选 D。

Г

【语篇导读】本文是一篇说明文。时尚界必须改变 其破坏环境的方式,消费者也要转变消费方式和理念。

12. C 【解析】推理判断题。根据第一段"fashion has been slow to introduce new ideas to reduce its distinctly uncool environmental footprint"以及第四段"make

• 1 •

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

clothing one of the most environmentally destructive industries"可知,作者对于时尚行业碳排放的观点是否定的。故选 C。

- 13. B 【解析】细节理解题。根据第五段"Keeping an article of clothing for an extra year can cut its environmental footprint by 30 per cent"可知,作者对于衣物选择上的建议是旧衣服多穿几年。故选 B。
- 14. D 【解析】推理判断题。根据第六段可知,几年前,植物性饮食是少数非传统饮食人群的选择。现在它们已经可空见惯了。作者举这个例子是为了说明人们的观念是可以改变的。故选 D。
- 15. A 【解析】主旨大意题。根据全文的主要内容以及最后一句话"Here's a make-do-and-mend mindset becoming mainstream and even fashionable"可知答案。故选 A。

第二节

【语篇导读】本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了 关于如何与他人和谐共处的几条建议。

- 16. G 【解析】本节的小标题是: Participate in community events。根据小标题可知答案。故选 C。
- 17. B 【解析】本节的小标题是: Connect with your neighbors。B 项符合语境。故选 B。
- 18. D 【解析】此空前一句讲: 每周或每月安排一次与 不同朋友的定期闲逛。D 项符合语境。故选 D。
- 19. C 【解析】根据"Let them know they are important to you and that you value them"可知答案。故选 C。
- 20. A 【解析】此空选小标题。根据"Try to make the time you spend with your family meaningful and memorable"以及本节的主要内容可知答案。故选 A。

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

第二部分 语言运用

第一节

【语篇导读】本文是一篇记叙文。文章讲述了风暴 摄影师刘屹靖用相机捕捉大自然愤怒的故事。

- 21. D 【解析】根据下文"chasing and <u>23</u> thunderstorms"可知,有些人却选择奔向险境。故选 D。
- 22. C 【解析】根据上文"When storm clouds gather, and the wind howls in anger"可知,风暴摄影师刘屹靖就是这稀有人群中的一员,他用相机捕捉大自然的愤怒。frame 意为"定格画面"。故选 C。
- 23. B 【解析】根据下文"While recording, I couldn't

  31 myself"可知答案。故选 B。
- 24. C 【解析】句意: 当风暴开始酝酿, 微风渐强、风起云涌、鸟儿四散, 刘屹靖已做好准备, 迎接这令人心惊胆战的挑战。故选 C。
- 25. B 【解析】解析同上。拍摄风暴很危险,时间也很 关键,所以需为拍摄做好准备。故选 B。
- 26. A 【解析】解析同 24 题。拍摄风暴很危险,是令人 心惊胆战的挑战。故选 A。
- 27. C 【解析】根据下文"as the cover photo for the May edition of Advances in Atmospheric Sciences"可推知,刘 屹靖的作品广受赞誉。故选 C。
- 28. D 【解析】他用镜头捕捉到了8月22日发生在内蒙古的一次雷暴,该作品后被SCI期刊《大气科学进展》五月专刊收录为封面。故选D。
- 29. C 【解析】解析同上。pick 意为"挑选,选中"。故选 C。
- 30. A 【解析】根据下文"kept screaming"可知, 那是一个典型的超级单体, 刘屹靖到现在还清楚记得。由此可推知, 看见它形成的那一刻刘屹靖有多激动。

· 2 ·

咨询热线:010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

英语



故选A。

- 31. B 【解析】句意:他说:"拍摄的时候,我不停地尖叫,根本控制不住自己。"故选 B。
- 32. D 【解析】句意:他补充说,"这些图片和视频在互 联网上很受欢迎,甚至在气象学家中间也很受欢 迎。"故选 D。
- 33. A 【解析】解析同上。even 意为"甚至",表强调。 故选 Λ。
- 34. B 【解析】句意: 位微博用户评价说, 刘屹靖的照片和视频展现了大自然的神奇, 也让我们看到了人类的渺小。故选 B。
- 35. D 【解析】刘屹靖拍摄自然界的风暴,故体现的是 大自然的神奇。故选 D。

#### 第二节

【语篇导读】本文是一篇新闻报道。加拿大将国家 公园列入"处方药"。

- 36. recommended 【解析】过去分词作后置定语。故此 空填 recommended。
- 37. was launched 【解析】主语和谓语之间是被动关系,事情发生在过去。故此空填 was launched。
- 38. professionals 【解析】很多医学专家,此空是复数意义。故此空填 professionals。
- 39. to 【解析】free access to ... 意为"免费进人……"。 故此空填 to。
- 40. scientific 【解析】用形容词修饰名词。故此空填 scientific。
- 41. spending 【解析】现在分词作定语。故此空填 spending。
- 42. better 【解析】根据 than 可知此空填形容词比较级。故此空填 better。

- 43. improves 【解析】主语和谓语之间是主动关系,主语 program 是单数意义,叙述的是一般事实。故此空填 improves。
- 44. the 【解析】number 由介词短语修饰,表示"……的数量",用 the 表特指。故此空填 the。
- 45. who 【解析】空格所在句为非限制性定语从句,先 行词是人物词汇。故此空填 who。

#### 第三部分 写作

第一节

One possible version:

Dear Mike,

I'm glad to receive the book A Collection of English

Poems. Thank you for such a lovely gift as I have been expecting for a long time.

I know you are interested in traditional Chinese culture, especially Beijing opera, and therefore I will send a Beijing opera facial makeup to you. Different types of facial makeup are based on certain personality, temperament or some special types of figures for the use of certain colors. I hope you will like the facial makeup.

Expecting you to come to China and experience the rich culture in person.

Yours,

Li Hua

第二节

One possible version:

Saturday morning, I stole out early and knocked on the Satos' door. "Now comes my favorite part," said Mr. Sato. He offered me a tiny brush. "Take your time, and fill in the crack lines." At first my hand was shaking, but then

• 3 •



I painted with smooth strokes. When I finished, the bowl looked completely different. Instead of the cracks blending in and disappearing, now you could see exactly where it was broken. "This bowl has another layer to its history — it has been broken, repaired, and is stronger because of it," said Mr. Sato. I took the bowl home quietly.

I was a little nervous to show Mom the bowl, but that i too. It was the cracks that were holding it together.

night I brought it into her room. She ran her fingertip over the golden veins. "Mr. Sato helped me fix it," I said. "It's so beautiful," she replied. "A new beginning." I sat on the edge of her bed, and Mom reached out to me. Our hands joined with crisserossed fingers. Maybe it finally did feel like a fresh start. The bowl was stronger like this



# 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。



9



Q 自主选拔在线

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018